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Introduction Date:3/22/00
Assignment Date:
     
Due Date:
     
Text of Legislation:  

Add the commissioner of the Department of Criminal Justice Training or his designee to the memership of the Criminal Justice Council; change length of time a child may be detained in an intermittent holding facility from 24 hours to 72 hours; delete provision requiring parents to be accountable for their children's behavior; delete provision requiring Kentucky Educational Collaborative for State Agency Children policies and procedures to be reviewed rather than approved by the Kentucky Board of Education; and delete provisions redefining average daily attendance at Department of Juvenile Justice facilities as each facility's rated capacity



Summary Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups): 

This bill makes the Department of Juvenile Justice responsible for supervising  individuals under the age of 18.  It removes the burden of community supervision of those offenders under 18 years of age from the Department of Corrections.  This could result in a client load reduction in the larger cities of Louisville, Lexington and Covington, however, the relief would be most welcome due to the fact that client loads are currently unacceptably high in these urban areas.  A provision of the bill that allows a speedier transfer of juveniles to an adult correctional facility may increase the number of juvenile offenders in the adult correctional system but this is not anticipated to be a significant number. 

The bill also adds the Commissioner of Corrections to the Criminal Justice Council

Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted): 
There could be a minor fiscal impact on the Department of Corrections if there is a significant number of juvenile escapees who are subsequently transferred to the Department of Corrections as provided by the bill.  This number is not anticipated to be significant, however.  Passage of the bill would also lessen the client load on Probaton & Parole Officers as it would eliminate the need for them to supervise juveniles in the community.  While reducing slightly the client load on already over-taxed urban-based officers, there is no anticipated cost savings.

Recommendation: 
Will Administrative Regulations be required or will existing regulations need revision?    

Yes  

No
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              Title: Commissioner   
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